## **Cal Horton**

(35)

From:

Eganb@aol.com

Sent:

Monday, June 16, 2003 2:55 PM

To:

**Town Council** 

Subject: Tonight's meeting -- UNC Master Plan

Mayor and Council,

As you listen to comments from the audience tonight, I would ask that you please keep in mind that there are still details regarding the Mason Farm Road area that have not been completely resolved. For example:

- 1. The location of the sidewalk and utility ditch. UNC is requesting an easement from property owners.
- 2. The height and accessibility of the fence that would limit access to the Mason Farm Road community, particularly during sporting/concert events.
- 3. Whose responsibility it is to police parking on Mason Farm Road during sporting/concert events.

There are other details, which I believe should be, and can be, resolved in a timely manner, prior to a final vote by the Council.

Thank you for your ongoing consideration and efforts.

**Bruce** 

Bruce Egan